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MARCH 2023 

Dear Pastor Jim Johnson and Heartbeat International Mission, 

 God has supported and guided us every step of the way for the many years that we have been in the ministry. He is the 

one who has led us to know you, which has been a great blessing and a helping hand for our work here in Abucay, Bataan. He 

is also our great provider and our refuge in difficult times. It gives me great pleasure to thank you all on behalf of Beulah Land 

Baptist Church for your kind support for the ministries.  

God is indeed worthy of our best and adoration because He is the source of everything. My 20 years in the ministry 

have been spent simply obeying His commands, especially those that involve winning souls for His honor and glory. I also 

want to thank you for your prayers because our Bible class is on-going and our church is able to be a part of the student’s lives 

to be equipped in sharing God’s word to the people. With that, I know for sure that there will always a joy in the presence of 

the angels of God over one sinner that repenteth (Luke 15:10). I know that that’s what God wants me to do, to be amazed 

because a great victory has been won!   

With that, my heart is glad to share with you that last 4th of March, 13 souls followed God through water baptism. To 

carry out the will of the Lord, who is a tremendous giver of blessings in the midst of difficulty, will always be an amazing 

privilege for me and for all of us. 

Also, we celebrated our First fruit Anniversary for the year 2023 which makes me feel truly blessed. Offering God our 

first fruits serve as a reminder that He is our first priority. By doing this, we can express our gratitude for all that God has given 

to us more fully. Because of God's sustaining graces and mercies, I am hopeful that our church can once again be a blessing for 

both us and the missions outside of our core. 

The battle right now is difficult, but if we give everything to God, everything will be simple since the fight belongs to 

the Lord. I thank you all for your continued efforts and prayers for the ministry here. I continuously pray for you all, and so 

does our church. 

Never let our wonders fade, and may we ever gladly serve our Lord!  

 

 

 

                                                                                     

 
  

 

Yours for Souls, 

                                                                                                                   Bro. Alexander A. Ramirez                                                   
 

 
 

Hebrews 6:10   

For God is not unrighteous to forget your work and labour of love, which ye have shewed toward his name, in that ye have ministered to the saints, and do minister. 
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Prayer Requests: 

• CAMPSITE (that God sustains P100,000 a month) 

• P100,000 for the roof and trusses of Beulah Land chapel in Tuyo, Balanga Bataan.

 


